The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 7 p.m. by Supervisor Canty who directed Clerk Jacknewitz to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Chrismore, Lemansky, and Donovan: absent Moody. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Joe Steinhauer, security, Mark Blackburn, Pat Baeske, Montica Casey-Watt, Randy Pierce, Linda Hoppe, and Justin Renner.

Supervisor Canty directed Clerk Jacknewitz to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Lemansky, second by Mr. Donovan to dispense with the reading of the minutes, and motion carried.

The following bills were approved for payment upon a motion by Mr. Donovan, second by Mr. Lemansky, and motion carried. Bills totaled as follows:

Building & Equipment Fund:	24,126.00
Permanent Road Fund:	15,821.28
Town Fund:	15,452.87
Road & Bridge Fund:	7,898.98
General Assistance Fund:	2,292.01
Community Building Fund:	500.00
Building & Equipment Fund:	304.20

Ms. Pat Baeske spoke before the Board concerning two proposed St. Clair County sales tax increases on the April 4, 2017 election ballot.

A motion was made by Mr. Chrismore, second by Mr. Lemansky to divide the approved IPRF Safety & Educational Grant Award in the amount of \$1,982.00 to the road district and the sewer system. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Donovan, second by Mr. Lemansky to place a letter from Eric Mooshegian, Business Representative, Local 148 Operating Engineers concerning a union employee contractual wage increase and employee union dues increase on file. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Lemansky, second by Mr. Chrismore to place a letter from Eric Mooshegian, Business Representative, Local 148 Operating Engineers concerning the Union Collective Bargaining Agreement that expires midnight May 1, 2017 on file. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Lemansky, second by Mr. Chrismore to place a letter from Tom Tyler, Executive Director, Metro-East Regional Chamber of Commerce concerning the 2017 membership renewal notice on file. Motion carried.

Highway Commissioner Waldron came before the Board to discuss the following information:

The road crew has completed the winter maintenance.

The road crew has been sweeping the township roads.

The road crew has been repairing culverts.

The road crew has been doing guard-rail repairs.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Chrismore, second by Mr. Donovan, and motion carried.

The next meeting will be held on April 13, 2017, 7 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Han